
	
  

	
  

 
Geraldine Thomas 
April 27, 1915 - July 20, 2014 

Service: 
Funeral services will be held on Wednesday, July 30, 2014.  A Mass of Christian Burial will be celebrated 
at 11:00 a.m. at St. James Catholic Church, 5804 Sheridan Rd.  Entombment will be held privately in All 
Saints Mausoleum.  

Visitation: 
A visitation will be held at the church on Wednesday, from 10:00 a.m. until the time of the mass.    

Memorial: 
In lieu of flowers, memorial remembrances to Hospice Alliance, 10220 Prairie Ridge Blvd., Pleasant 
Prairie, WI  53158, would be appreciated by the family. 
  
  

Obituary: 
Geraldine Thomas, age 99, of Kenosha, passed away peacefully on Sunday, July 20, 2014, at Parkside 
Manor.  
Born on April 27, 1915, in Kenosha, she was the daughter of the late Norbert and Gretchen (Saftig) 
Thomas.   
Geraldine was a lifelong resident of Kenosha.  She attended local schools, was a member of St. James 
Catholic Church.  She was employed with G & H Products and retired from Ace Hardware Store with over 
25 years of service.  She enjoyed traveling, cooking, sewing, and treasured the time she spent with her 
family.  
Geraldine will be missed by her two nieces, Susan Rich and Marjorie (Gary) Paulauskas; her great niece 
and nephews, Abraham Krupinski, Andrew and Emily Paulauskas and other relatives and extended family 
members.  
In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her sister, Anita Rich and two half brothers, 
Charles and Norman Thomas. 
 



	
  

	
  

Condolences	
  
Posted	
  on:	
  July	
  23,	
  2014	
  |	
  By:	
  Shelley	
  Maurer	
  
Last week, she and I sat holding hands and singing together. I'm going to miss her so much. My prayers are 
with the family at this time. 

	
  
Posted	
  on:	
  July	
  29,	
  2014	
  |	
  By:	
  Ken	
  Manson	
  for	
  Bernice	
  Manson	
  
My mother Bernice was a long time friend of Gerry and I knew her as well. We won't be able to attend the 
services but wanted to express our condolences. She was a good friend to my mom over the years and my 
mom has many fond memories. We're very sorry for your loss.  
	
  

	
  


